SLO COORDINATING COMMITTEE
Notes
November 19, 2012   4:00 p.m.   #AA-216
PRESENT:
Donna Floyd (Chair), Jason Berner, Helen Kalkstein, Wayne Organ, Rick Ramos (Guest),       
                     
Kenyetta Tribble, Wendy Williams

	Topic
	Discussion
	Follow-Up

	Liberal Arts Degree SLOAs
	· Helen distributed the four SLOs that were developed by the program review team for the Liberal Arts Degree (Walter Masuda, Wendy Williams, Kenyetta Tribble, Tim Clow, and Helen).  The program review team also selected eight courses included in the Liberal Arts Degree to be used for the SLO Assessments.  Helen needed guidance on completing the assessments.  Only the third SLO has outcomes, which Wendy assessed.  Helen wanted to know who should assess the other three SLOs.  A discussion ensued.  Some thought the first SLO (a sampling of essays) wasn’t feasible.  Wendy suggested asking the faculty that teach the eight courses for any writing assignments that could be used for the assessment.  The faculty could be given flex credit.  Jason suggested asking students before they graduate to submit an essay they completed for one of the eight courses with their names blacked out.  No more than 30 essays should be used.  Kenyetta suggested resurrecting the GE SLO Committee as a subcommittee of the SLO Coordinating Committee.  Wayne suggested the Academic Senate create a work group to handle the Liberal Arts Degree SLO Assessments.  The group would start with the first SLO.  It was suggested that coordinating SLO Assessments for the Liberal Arts Degree be added to the SLO Coordinator job description.
· Wendy has created a student questionnaire for the second SLO, but she would need the names and contact information for the students who’ve graduated.  A discussion ensued about the college’s need to keep students’ contact information after they leave.  Students currently apply for graduation on paper.  James Eyestone should be contacted about creating an online application for graduation where students enter their personal contact information themselves so a staff person wouldn’t need to be hired to do this.  
	· The fourth SLO will be changed from “transfer-ready” to “graduating with the Liberal Arts Degree”.
· A work group to handle the Liberal Arts Degree SLOAs will be on the next Academic Senate Agenda.
· Wendy will send everyone the questionnaire she created.
· Wendy will request the alumni’s contact information from Tim Clow.

	Adjournment
	· The meeting adjourned at 5:00 p.m.  
	


Notes taken by Mary Healy
SLOCoordinatingCommitteeNotes.11-19-12
